IPL 04/23



Mrs M Southworth
Town Clerk & RFO
Torpoint Town Council
1-3 Buller Road
Torpoint
Cornwall
PL11 2LD

20th April 2023

Dear Mrs Southworth,

As you are aware, the College has taken the lead with the proposed All Weather Pitch project which would be located on the field behind the YMCA Sports Hall. This is being undertaken in conjunction with other key stakeholders to try and bring to fruition what has been a long-term aspiration to have a facility of this type in Torpoint for the benefit of the local community as well as the students attending the College.

I am aware there was a previous offer from Torpoint Town Council to provide support of up to £150K for this project, and I would be grateful if consideration could be given to extend this offer by the D&L Committee on 4th May 2023. I believe this would then require Full Council agreement on 25th May 2023.

Should you require any further information regarding this matter please do not hesitate to contact me. Thank you, in advance, for your support.

Yours sincerely,

Dr Jeremy Plumb

Headteacher

Torpoint email: enquiries@torpoint.cornwall.sch.uk
Cornwall, PL11 2NH web: www.torpoint.cornwall.sch.uk